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The Grapevine 

 
NEWSLETTER of the  

NY FINGER LAKES AIRSTREAM CLUB 

The Grapevine 
 
The Grapevine will be published at 
least 8 times/year (Feb/March, April, 
May, June/July, Aug, Sept, Oct, Nov) 
or as needed. 
 
Newsletter Editor is Liz  Kirk.  
 
Next deadline is May 10th 
 
Unit Membership Directory is  
published each January 

The President’s Corner 
Spring is here!  Apparently spring in Arizona is 
marked by the arrival of 90-100 degree days. 
They say it’s a “dry heat,” but 100 degrees is 
still hot.  Soon our winter travels will come to 
an end and Diane and I will be making the trip 
back to New York, just in time for our summer 
meet-ups. 
 
As I write this month’s column we are staying 
at Lake Pleasant Regional Park just outside of 
Phoenix, Arizona.  If you are ever traveling 
around Phoenix and are looking for a place to 
camp, I would highly recommend checking out 
one of the Maricopa County Regional Parks - they are as nice, or nicer than, many of the 
state parks we have stayed at - four of the regional parks do offer camping.  All their sites 
are paved and include electric and water for $32 per night. 
 
As we learned last month new Airstream sales continue to be strong, and with that, a  
number of people buying them are first time Airstream owners.  Many of the new owners 
have joined the Airstream International Club and have selected our local club as their home 
unit.  I want to welcome all of you to NYFLAC and hope to see you soon at one of our meet-
ups this Summer. 
 
While speaking of meet-ups, if you have not heard, a very generous benefactor has stepped 
forward and offered to pay the Sampson meet-up registration fee for any new Airstream 
owner and new NYFLAC member who has not attended a previous rally!  This is awesome, 
and we are looking forward to meeting all of you.  If you are a new member or current  
member and have not already signed up for the Sampson meet up, you need to hurry.  At 
last count, all but one of the sites being held for the event have been taken. After they are 
gone you can still reserve a site on-line at ReserveAmerica. 
 
The 64th International Rally in Lebanon, TN is coming up in July.  I have talked to a number 
of you that are planning on attending.  It will be great to be there to see our affiliate mem-
ber, Tye Mott, become International President for the next year. 
 
And finally, I have scheduled our Spring Business Meeting for Saturday, May 15 at 11 AM.  
As we did last year, this will be a “Zoom meeting”, and everyone is welcome - I will post the 
meeting agenda with our next newsletter.  If you have an agenda topic you would like to 
discuss, please let me know. 
 
See you down the road... 
Randy & Diane   #30876  

https://newyorkfingerlakes.airstreamclub.net/
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     585-967-6636 
 
2nd VP: OPEN & recruiting 
 
Treasurer: Ted Smith 

teddonnasmith@aol.com 
 
Recording Secretary:  OPEN & recruiting 
 
Directors:  John Dona (1 yr.) 
            Jim Gillio (2 yrs.) 
            Charlie Kirk (3 yrs.) 
 
Membership Chair:  Randy Hill 
      002president@wbcci.net 
      585-820-0061 
 
Caravan Leader:  Ray Wagner 

rwagner2722@outlook.com 
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We’d like to welcome our  
newest members 

 

Rick & Judy Luce 
Geneva, NY 

 

OUR WEBSITE ADDRESS IS: 

https://

newyorkfingerlakes.airstreamclub.net/ 

  

OR 

 find us on Facebook  
   

https://www.facebook.com/
groups/1472017733005344/ 

By now you should have received your  
NY Finger Lakes Airstream Club 2021 Membership Directory.  

 
I sincerely apologize for the delay.  It seems my 

version of Microsoft Publisher and the  
Colton RV version of Microsoft Publisher were 
of different vintages. The Colton RV version 
didn’t like the font that I had selected which 

led to some crazy formatting. A huge shout out 
to Ray Miller for spending many, many hours  
troubleshooting and identifying the problem.   

 
Lesson learned…..use a plain, standard font 

and don’t do anything too crazy.  

Save the Date 
NYFLAC Spring Business Meeting 

 
Saturday, May 15th at 11 AM 

 

All members are welcome!!  
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May 20th-23rd 
 

ONLY 1 Space Remains  
Call Mary & Mark Sweeney 

BEFORE registering to  
confirm the site is still 

available 
315-247-9720  

 

 
Spring NYFLAC Rally 
Sampson State Park 

Romulus, NY 
Hosts: Suzanne &  Gary Russo 

Mary & Mark Sweeny 
 

July 11—24, 2021 
REGISTRATION OPEN 

https://airstreamclub.org/
lebanon-2021-

international-rally-0 

64th Annual WBCCI 
International Rally  

Farm Bureau Expo Center 
Lebanon, TN 

August  13th-15th 
Hickories Park Rally 

Owego, NY 
Hosts: John & Nancy Hussar 

 

September 16th-19th 
 

No registration. Make your own 
reservations through  

Reserve America.  
Randy & Diane will be in Loop E 

 

 
Fall NYFLAC RALLY 
Lakeside State Park 

Waterport, NY 
Host: Randy & Diane Hill 

 

IF you are a new Airstream owner AND joined NYFLAC       
between 1/1/2020 and 4/1/2021 AND have not attended a 

previous rally in 2020 your registration costs will be cov-
ered!! As of this publication we have one open spot for the 

“On the Road Again” Rally.  Which new member is 
going to grab that spot? 

 NY Finger Lakes Airstream Club   
2021 Activities 

All activities are subject to change. 
Please refer to upcoming issues of The Grapevine Newsletter for current 

activities.  You can also find activities listed on our website. 
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One of our family favorite movies of ALL TIME!!  And, Ferris has a good point...life moves fast.  This is true for 
our NYFLAC website as well. For many years, our NYFLAC website has been a resource for rally information, a 
place to find copies of our Grapevine and enjoy shared pictures. A shout out to all of our webmasters near and 
far!!  As we know, change must come and as of July 2021 our current website will be no longer.  The link to our 
expiring website is ….https://newyorkfingerlakes.airstreamclub.net/about-us/   NOTE: There will be no new con-
tent added to this website beginning immediately.  You will still receive all important news in the newsletter,  
Facebook or on our new webpage!!!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In March I set a long overdue goal to migrate our “old website” content to our “new website” location within the 
Airstream Club International (ACI) website. You have likely visited the ACI website when you renewed your  
membership in 2020.  The link to ACI homepage is https://airstreamclub.org/ and it should look like the  
following on the homepage... 
                                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have not set up a profile on the ACI website NOW IS THE TIME to do so.  You can set up your profile in 
THE MEMBERS-ONLY SECTION. Your username is the email address Airstream HQ has on file. To access your 
account for the first time, select FORGOT PASSWORD. You should receive an email asking you to reset your 
password.  If HQ does not have the correct email on file, please email assist@airstreamclub.org or call  
937-596-5211 for help getting logged on. Each individual member will have their own login.   
 
 Our BRAND-NEW WEBSITE can be found within ACI at  https://airstreamclub.org/new-york-finger-lakes 

                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
The new website remains a work in progress so please be patient (and kind) with the Webmaster!!  All current 
rallies, registrations, activities, and newsletters can now be found on the NYFLAC homepage within ACI.  
I’m having to learn to navigate this new system just like everyone else. It hasn’t been easy but it’s getting much  
better.  If you identify a problem or need assistance, please let me know. I’ll do my best to help.       
I will continue to post ACI “helps” over the next few months so you can make the most of your  
experience.   

With Gratitude,  
Liz Kirk, Webmaster & Newsletter Editor 

Life moves pretty fast.  
If you don't stop and look around once in a while,  

you could miss it. 

Screen shots of “old” website for  
laptop and iPhone. This website will 

NOT be current!!!!  

Screen shots of the 
“new” ACI website for 

laptop and iPhone 
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I think this is the most heartbreaking article I have shared since becoming editor. Shortly after publishing the 
March Grapevine I heard from Don and Mary Farmer that their International Airstream, which they have owned 
since 1978, was totaled this winter. It had been tucked away for the season under covered storage in Old 
Forge. The winter snow collapsed the building on the Farmer’s trailer along with another new Airstream, various 
boats, trailers and a new Ford pickup.   
 
Don shared that he and Mary logged 113,00 miles over the course of 43 years. They purchased it when it was 
brand new!  The trailer was a total loss and, at age 91, they’re not going to purchase another RV. Don shared 
that he’s really going to miss the rallies.  
 
As a result, Don and Mary have the following items:    
 Hitch equipment 

 Set-up equipment 
 A spare tire 
 Awning tie-downs 
 Assorted parts, books, and items the Classic Air-

stream Club might like to have.   
 

If you have a vintage trailer and might be in         
need of parts please contact Don directly  

and leave a message.  
 
Otherwise, Don and Mary have offered to donate their 
equipment to our club to be used as needed.  To do this 
we are in need of a club member who would be willing 
to travel to Thendara, NY to pick up these donations.  
 
Maybe you’d like to combine a “parts rescue” along with doing a bit of camping and hiking!!  Thendara is where 
Rt 28 crosses the Moose River, not far from hiking at Woodhull Lake and relatively close to the Bald Mountain 
hiking trail. For camping you could consider Old Forge KOA  or Nicks Lake State camp ground.  
 
If you’d be willing to take a Thendara road trip please let Liz Kirk know first. Then give Don & Mary a call 
(they’re in the Membership Directory) and you can arrange a mutually acceptable meeting.   

A Heartbreaking Tale 

Fall NYFLAC RALLY 
 
Location: Lakeside State Park, 13691 Roosevelt Hwy, Waterport, NY 14571  
Dates: September 16-19, 2021  
Sites: Randy and Diane are reserving in Loop E which is pet friendly. NOT ALL LOOPS ACCEPT 
PETS. 30 amp electric. No water or sewer.  
Registration: Everyone makes their own reservation through Reserve America. You have com-
plete flexibility in deciding when to arrive and when to leave. Come for one night or five 
nights! It’s up to you.  Don’t delay!!! Reserve now.  
 
Host: Randy & Diane Hill  
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See You Down the Road……. 
Gary Russo, 1st Vice President 

I started to think March was going out like a lamb this year till the snow came in today.  We enjoyed that breath of spring we had last week here in Roch-

ester but alas Mother Nature pulled a fast one again!  We already started pulling out weeds and revisiting the plans we had for last camping season.  Our 

trips are limited by the number of vacation days Suzanne has…. Someday that won’t be a limitation! 

So, MaryAnn and our truck come out of storage in 1 week.  Right now, we are taking stock as to what we need to restock and check.  I had my trailer’s 

lead acid battery on and off a trickle charger in the basement through the winter.  What I noticed was that the battery would not hold a charge.  I would 

check the battery after a week and, after starting at 13.1 volts, it would be at 11.2. I finally replaced the battery with an AGM. Here is a checklist I will use 

once MaryAnn is back home: 

 The trailer registration and NYS inspection--are they still valid?  Ours come due in April. 

 With the NYS Thruway closing the toll booths, did I get a Thruway pass and did I put monies in the account? 

 De-winterize the water lines.  

 Sanitize the fresh water tank.  The rule of thumb is 1 oz of bleach for every 8 gallons of fresh water in your tank.  I Googled the procedure to sanitize 
the fresh water tank. 

 Now is a good time to clean the inside of the traile, before moving things in for the season. I’ll be checking for any 8,6,4-legged friends that may 
have moved in during the winter.  They need to find a new spring home! 

 In the Finger Lakes, we can still get a cool night or two, so check your furnace operation.  Or pack extra blankets!  

 Seasonal supplies 

 Inline water filter(s) for the season. 

 Black water holding tank waste digester, drops or liquid. 

 Septic tank safe toilet paper. 

 Propane tanks –is the inspection date still valid?  If not, pressure test or replace. 

 Are the propane tanks full? 

 Check your trailer lights and electrical system BEFORE you hit the road. 

 Take a look at the tires.  They might be good but if they are 4 years old, you may want to replace them. 

 At the end of last season, were there any small repairs you wanted to do but said it can wait till next season (i.e., popped rivets, sticky windows/

doors)?  Now is the time to fix them before you move things into the trailer. Last year, I found a broken TV cable jack and a bad vent fan motor.  So, I 

had time to repair/order replacement parts at my pace.  Instead of Honey…. we are leaving tomorrow and the (you fill in the b lank) is still broken!   

 Open your Zip-Dee sun shade and clean/lubricate the canvas and support arms. 

 Open your windows and give the inside of the trailer a breath of fresh air.  Remember your trailer has been sitting closed up--for 6-7 months in our 

case! 

 We pulled everything out of MaryAnn that we could before going into storage.  This allowed Suzanne to wash and take stock of the linens/kitchen 

items that we use in the trailer and gives us time to replace them, if needed.  For example, that broken grill item, or that leaky Fresh water hose. 

 Tools for the road.  As we’ve become more experienced trailering MaryAnn, the tool box has grown!  I’ve started a MaryAnn too l box.  My toolbox 

started out as a small cardboard box. Now it’s a med/large box.  Depending on what you want to bring along, consider:  

 Standard and Phillips screw drivers 

 Volt meter 

 Pop rivet gun and rivets 

 Portable drill and drill bits 

 Socket set 

 Breaker bar and socket for the lug nuts 

 Add to this list as you see fit.   

It’s hard to plan for every scenario but best to be as prepared as possible.  That’s not to say that something might not break along 

the road--because it will--that’s a totally different article. 

See you down the road,  

Gary Russo 

1st Vice-President 
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Diane’s Sunshine Corner 

I hope everyone enjoyed their Easter holiday wherever you may be in the United States.  These months seem to 
go by so fast - it’s hard to believe it’s already April and another camping season will soon be here! For those of 
you who are still somewhere in the Southeast for the winter, I hope you made it safely through the recent  
destructive weather suffering no property damage or injuries.  For those of you who have already traveled back 
to New York State, I hope you made it safely.  For any of our members who stayed in New York State for the 
winter, have any of you gotten your trailer out or at least thought about getting your trailer out and ready for 
another season of camping and meet-ups? 
 
Mine and Randy’s time in the Southwest is winding down quickly with plans to head home on April 15th!  I have 
to admit I was a bit apprehensive about traveling to the Southwest knowing there are snakes in all the states we 
would be traveling in - in fact for the first three months even after going on many hikes where you see signs 
warning of them, we never saw one!  However, that all changed one day - while on the road, we made a stop at 
a rest stop in Arizona, and while Randy was walking one of our dogs - Monty - he spotted one slithering on the 
ground!  Fortunately, Monty just looked at it, and we are pretty sure our other dog - Zephyr - did not see it as 
she definitely would have attacked it!!  Even after this sighting, I have to say we had an absolutely wonderful 
time - if you haven’t already traveled around the Southwest, I would highly recommend it should you ever have 
the opportunity to go.  Again, as I told you last month, our travels during the time we have been here, are 
shown in Randy’s weekly videos on our YouTube channel “Zephyr Travels” for all of you to enjoy! 
 
We have heard from our relatives and friends in New York that their winter has continued to be pretty mild with 
not a lot of snow so far - in fact, even having several days with pretty mild temperatures.  For the past month, 
we have been staying in different locations in Arizona where temperatures have been getting increasingly hotter 
- even reaching 100 degrees one day last week in Lake Havasu City!  Now you’ve probably heard that even 
though the temperatures in the Southwest can get pretty hot, it’s a “dry heat”, but let me tell you it may not get 
as humid as it does on hot days in New York, but you will still sweat - I know! 
 

We want to wish the following members who celebrate their birthday in April  
a very “Happy Birthday” 

 
Jennifer Cappelletti - April 26 

Rick Ganz - April 26 
 
We don’t have any April anniversaries to recognize. Ass always, if I have missed 
anyone’s birthday or anniversary or if you have any event that you would like to 
be included in our newsletter, please let me know by sending me an email - diane.hill@me.com 
 
That’s all for another month - please be well and stay safe everyone - remember, it won’t be too much longer 
before we’ll out and getting together for another Summer of fun! 

 
Diane Hill 
Sunshine Chair   
#30876 

Looking for more Airstream Club Rallies?  
Then check out what’s happening all over Region 2 at  
https://airstreamclub.org/region2/region-2-local-clubs 

 
There are rallies being planned all over New York, New Jersey,  

Pennsylvania, Washington, Maryland, Virginia, Delaware and Ontario 
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Whenever I attend rallies I make it a point to attend educational sessions on trailer maintenance and 
product offerings.  These sessions provide a lot of practical information on new products and com-
mon issues.  Tires and tire safety are common subjects.  One of the “rule of thumb” is that tire life 
can not be measured by thread depth, but rather by tire age.  Each tire (by law) must have a date of 
manufacture embossed on the sidewall.  This date code consists of four digits, where the first two 
indicate the week of manufacture, and the second two reflect the year of manufacture.  Thus, a code 
of 2519 indicates the tire was made in the 25th week of 2019.  It is commonly recommended that 
trailer tires be replaced after 6 years of age—no matter what thread remains.  This is because the 
sun damage is what deteriorates the structure of the tire.   
 
Our current Airstream tires are 6 years old,   Although we keep canvas sun shields over the tires, 
even at campsites, and though the tires look good without cracks visible, we are going to replace 
them.  Tire blowouts are a major safety concern, let alone a potential costly repair.   
 
My current experience to share touches on the generous Michelon Airstream discount offer.  I am 
sure it applies to our tow vehicles and I would guess it would apply to Airstream motor homes.  
However, I could not find any tire listing applicable to trailers, such as our ST-225/75R15 tires.  I 
wanted to insure a Load “E” tire rating for added safety.  What a disappointment!    
 
I had previously purchased Goodyear tires, so I contacted the local Goodyear store about their 
“Endurance” tires.  Their inventory included some 2019 tires and only three 2020 tires.  I then went 
to another local dealer who ordered four 2020 tires but without knowing what month they were 
manufactured, (without an obligation to purchase if the time of manufacture was not acceptable).   
What I did learn from him was that Goodyear builds their tires in batches, and 2021 tires will not be 
available till after mid-year 2021.  Tires have large mark-ups!  After negotiations, I will pay $508 in-
cluding mounting, balancing and tax, by calling ahead and asking for their “walk-away” price.  
 

                    Keep Safe,  

John    

Tire Safety/Recent Buying Experience 
John Hussar, Safety Czar 

John makes EXCELLENT points…… 
 
Blowouts are dangerous and expensive.  We know from personal  
experience.  We’d had our trailer just over one year and were driving 
home from Alumapalooza. It was a secondary highway in Ohio that 
wasn’t in great shape with plenty of pot holes.   
 
Well, we hit one of those potholes and delaminated our tire. 
We’re wondering what the heck happened as we see tire debris 
(and Kirk debris) trailing behind us. When the tire delaminated it 
punched holes in our black tank and ripped off the handles.   
 
Immediately after changing the tire we were on our phone ordering tire 
pressure monitors.  Now we never travel without tire monitors!! 
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I never thought I’d be so happy to see Spring roll around as I am this year.  The daffodils in the yard 

never looked so bright…or so it seems.  I guess all that talk about ”pent up demand”, having “cabin 

fever”, going ”covid crazy” or whatever you want to call it, is hitting…big time.  I can’t wait to get out 

and get rolling in the shiny 1512.  By the time you read this, our Airstream will be de-winterized, 

washed, waxed, the water heater, furnace and a/c systems checked, water tank sanitized, etc., etc., etc. 

 

I know many of our local clubs will be holding their 1st-of-the-year rallies in April and many combine 

the rally with maintenance and safety checks.  What a great way to start the camping season.  Taking 

the time and making the effort to go over your rig pays dividends in safe travel.  And what better way 

than to have an extra set of eyes and helping hands go over things on your AS at a Maintenance Rally!  

Start the travel year off right and spend some time on your rig.  Don’t forget the great discount pro-

grams now available in the Member Only section of our airstreamclub.org website.  Save money on 

car/trailer-care liquids at Griot’s Garage, campground fees with a Passport America or Harvest Host 

membership and enjoy big $$ savings on tires with the Airstream Club-Michelin Advantage Program. 

 

As Region 2 President term as winds down, Kathi and I are making a push to get out and camp with 

some local clubs we haven’t been able to visit this past year.  We hope to see many of you in April, 

May and June.  Meanwhile, I’m working with our incoming Region 2 President RJ Marquette and 1st 

VP Gary Russo to put together a great luncheon for those attending the International Rally in Lebanon, 

TN this July.  With over 60 rigs from Region 2 expected at the Rally, we should have a great turnout.  

It will be wonderful to see so many of our Airstream friends in one place again!  There is more info 

posted here , or go to our Region 2 website at airstreamclub.org/Region2 and click on the Region 2 

Luncheon tab.  You will be able to  register, make your meal choices, and pay online with PayPal.  You 

will be able to choose from hot or cold box lunches.  Enjoy a meal on-site with us in the socially  

distanced space of the East/West building or get it to-go…for dining at your trailer or outside with 

friends. There will be a drawing for door prizes and you’ll get to meet and greet your Region Officer 

hosts.  Come on out!  If you would prefer to bring your own lunch…please feel free to do so.  Come, 

join us, and share the Region 2 camaraderie.  The luncheon runs from Noon to about 1:30pm on 

Wednesday, July 21.  We hope to see you there. 

 

There are some changes coming in the voting process for our 

Airstream Club International Officers.  Electronic voting will be 

enabled as will a mail-in paper ballot.  There are three (3) Con-

stitutional amendments to be voted on and that will require the 

traditional Delegate voting at International.  Local Clubs will be 

receiving their Delegates Packages by email as you read this.  It 

will contain information and full instructions.  I will be reaching 

out to all our local club Presidents in the coming weeks,  

regarding voting and local club Delegate responsibilities. (cont.) 

Region 2 Officers after installation: 
 

R2 President - RJ Marquette 
R2 1st VP - Gary Russo 
R2 2nd VP - <open> 

R2 Membership - Cody Klinger 
R2 Newsletter - <open> 

R2 Webmaster - Lawrence Northway 
R2 Caravan Coordinator - Kerry Mattila 

R2 Treasurer - Will Kushto 
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Continued from previous page….. 

 

Speaking of club business and voting, I will be inviting all R2 local club Presidents to attend a Region 

2 Business meeting.  It is time to vote and install a new slate of Region Officers for 2021-2022.   

Unfortunately, it won’t be in-person at a R2Rally but via Zoom, as we did last year.  While we are still 

hoping for a volunteer to step forward to fill the 2nd VP position, the 2021-2022 slate of Region 2 

Officers is: 

 

 R2 President - RJ Marquette #13270 

 R2 1st VP - Gary Russo #1061 

 R2 2nd VP - <open> 

 R2 Recording Secretary – Judith Cahall #4058 

 R2 Corresponding Secretary – Erica Marquette #13270 

 R2 Membership Chair - Cody Klingler #3937 

 R2 Blue Beret News Editor - <open> 

 R2 Webmaster - Lawrence Northway #17410 

 R2 Caravan Coordinator - Kerry Mattila #5417 

 R2 Treasurer - Will Kushto #2518 

 

Please publish the above slate of Officers in your newsletters, present the slate for a vote at a meeting 

and be prepared for your local club to be represented at the R2 Business meeting later this Spring.  

Club Presidents will be given ample notice of the scheduled date and agenda for the R2 meeting. 

I will bring additional news and info as provided by Headquarters regarding the upcoming Constitu-

tional Amendments and will provide guidance as needed.  My responsibilities as our Region 2 Presi-

dent officially ends after the first of the two IBT meetings held at the International Rally and I will re-

port on the proceedings of that meeting.  Region 2 will be ably represented at the second IBT meeting 

of the Rally (first for the new term) by RJ and Gary. I am greatly confident our Region is in excellent 

hands.  We have accomplished much these past few years, and I believe the future of the Airstream 

Club Int’l and our Region 2 is bright and vibrant.  Let’s keep our Region and the Airstream Club roll-

ing! 

 

Kathi joins me in sending best regards to all members of the 15 local clubs that make up our great 

Region 2 of the Wally Byam Airstream Club. 

 

Stay well and travel safe. 

 

Rich #1512 
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“On the Road Again” with my friends Rally 
REGISTRATION FORM 

New York Finger Lake Airstream Club Rally 
 

Location: Sampson State Park, 6040-6144 NY-96A, Romulus, NY 14541 
Dates: May 20 – 23, 2021 (All reservations will be for 3 nights) 
Cost: $71.00 per site due by April 15, 2021 
Check-in: Any time after 1:00 pm on 5/20/21 
Departure: By 11:00 am on 5/23/21 
 
Additional Information: 

 15 prime campsites have reserved for our rally by Sampson SP. 

 Site availability is on a first come, first served basis.  

 If all 15 sites are filled or you can only attend 2 nights, you are still welcome to join by making your own reservations 
through Reserve America. Please let the Russo’s or Sweeny’s know if you have made alternate reservations so we’re 
sure to include you in our gatherings. 

 Day visitors are welcome as well! Drop by, introduce yourself and say HI!! 

 All sites are in Loop #2 and have 30-amp service. No water or sewer at the site.  
 

IF you are a new Airstream owner AND joined NYFLAC between 1/1/2020 and 4/1/2021 AND have not attended a previous 
rally in 2020 your registration cost ($71) will be COVERED!!  100%. 
 

Please complete the following information:  
Name(s): ___________________________________WBCCI#____________     Trailer length____________  
Address: _________________________________________________________Zip Code_______________  
Phone/Cell#_______________________  
Pets: ______yes, ______no (Current rabies certificate will be required by Sampson SP)  
 
Rally Fee: $71.00 paid_____________   Please make check payable to WBCCI-NYFLU  
 
OR 
 
I’m a new Airstream owner AND new NYFLAC member AND have not attended a previous rally!  
                                                                                                                  (check this box) 
 
Mail coupon and check payable to WBCCI-NYFLU by April 15, 2021 to:  
Mary & Mark Sweeney, 4845 Glinden Lane, Syracuse NY 13215 
 

Questions: Call Mark and Mary Sweeney 315-247-9720 or Gary and Suzanne Russo 585-872-0946 
 
From the West on I-90 take Exit 42 toward NY-14/Geneva/Lyons (0.5 miles), Continue onto NY-318 E (0.1 miles), turn right onto NY-14 
S (3.1 miles), turn left onto Packwood Rd (1.5 miles), turn right onto Serven Rd (1.5 miles), turn left onto Border City Rd (100 ft), turn 
right onto US-20 W (0.4 miles), turn left onto NY-96A S (11 miles), Sampson State Park 6040-6144 NY 96A, Romulus, NY 14541 
 
From the East on I-90 take exit 41 to NY-414 toward Waterloo Clyde (0.9 miles), Keep right at the fork, follow signs for Waterloo/Seneca 
Falls/Montezuma Refuge (300 feet), Merge onto NY-414 S (0.3 miles), turn right onto NY-318 W (3 miles) Turn left onto Whiskey Hill Rd 
(2.1 miles), continue straight onto Brewer Rd (2 miles), turn right onto NY-96A S (11 miles), Sampson State Park 6040-6144 NY 96A, 
Romulus, NY 14541 


